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ICOET 2003 Proceedings                                                            652                                                                Making Connections

COLLISIONS BETWEEN LARGE WILDLIFE AND MOTOR VEHICLE 
IN MAINE: 1998 - 2001

Robert Van-Riper (Phone: 207-624-3100, Email: robert.vanriper@state.maine.us), Biologist, Environmental 
Office, Maine Department of Transportation, State House Station 16, Augusta, Maine, 04333, 

Fax: 207-624-3101 

Abstract
The Maine Interagency work group on collisions between wildlife and motor vehicles actively tracks the 
recorded occurrences of crashes of animals with vehicles.  As part of its ongoing program of public education, 
the group first used the maps in 1999.  The data are gained from crash reports filed by law enforcement 
personnel.  The Maine Department of Transportation’s traffic statistic’s section analyses the information. The 
effort is then developed into map graphics by the department’s cartographic unit.  Associated crash data and 
driving tips are also included on the maps.  These are circulated to other state agencies, towns, schools and 
tourism facilities throughout the state and have received a variety of positive responses. Information on crash 
locations as mapped is utilized by the work group to determine chronic crash locales and for potential sites to 
install mitigation methodologies.
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